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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2011-378
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Jacksonville Retirement System Board of Trustees
Date of Introduction: June 14, 2011
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: June 16, 2011
Type of Action: Clarification of Ordinance Code requirement
Bill Summary: The bill clarifies the status of certain Pension Excess Contribution (PEC) assets within the Jacksonville Retirement System to define the funds as part of the general assets of the fund and not a separately segregated fund.
Background Information: Pension Excess Contribution originated several decades ago when the City over-funded (on an actuarial basis) the City’s pension funds and state law provides that PEC may be utilized to make a portion of the required annual pension contribution.  The Ordinance Code was amended in 2008 to prohibit the use of any Pension Excess Contribution funds for payment of the City’s required annual pension contribution.  Since that change, the existing PEC assets, while comingled with the other assets of the fund, are separately accounted for and the value is deducted from the net value of the fund by the actuarial study when determining the pension fund’s value and funding level.  Since the funds can no longer be used for the purpose for which they were intended since the change in the ordinance, this bill is intended to discontinue the separate accounting for the PEC and allow the existing value of $10,694,410 to be counted as unrestricted assets of the pension fund.
Policy Impact Area: Pension assets
Fiscal Impact: The bill would have the effect of releasing a use restriction on $10,694,410 in pension fund assets.  
Analyst: Clements
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